	ACADEMICS LEADERSHIP TEAM

	Date: Nov. 24, 2009 Time: 2:00 p.m. – 4:15 p.m.
	Facilitator: Diana Martin   Recorder: Michael McMillen 

 Location: Regency Campus 213/215

	Present: Dave Hellmich, Bonnie Nicholson, Sandy Carey, Debbie Holt, Charles James, Pat Lefler, Mike McMillen, Vicki Partin, Diana Martin, Karen Mayo, Chad Mueller, Ben Worth, Paul Turner, Jenny Jones, Greg Feeney, Rebecca Simms, Kristin Tiedeman, Greg Zoll

	Agenda/Issues
	Discussion
	Action

	
	The meeting was called to order promptly at 2:00
	

	Approval of 11/17/09 minutes
	Minutes were approved with one minor correction.
	

	Essential Agenda Items
	Two additions requested at the end of the meeting if time allows:
	

	Veteran Policies
	This item was originally placed on the agenda due to student inquiry that no longer applied. ALT members do feel that there is a need to better identify point people for Veterans. The SDEM/ALT Workgroup was asked to review the website and make recommendations for improvement.
	SDEM/ALT Workgroup 

	Spring II Schedule
	AD’s were asked to review the Spring II schedule to make recommendations for additional sections of classes. The SDEM/ALT will look at Spring II one week from Thursday.
	

	ECTC Springfield Campus
	Concern was voiced about the opening of the Springfield Campus of ECTC and the effect it will have on enrollment at the Danville Campus. It was decided that we should schedule classes as we have been and hope that recruiting efforts at the Danville Campus will fill classes.
	

	Division Meeting Topic Discussions
	AD’s brought to the table concerns voiced by division faculty at the division meetings last Friday. These included the following:
· R2T4: Faculty do not want continued reminding. If someone is not doing as they should, those individuals should be the ones reminded. If this is going to be such an issue and a requirement of all faculty, the process must be made more user friendly in Peoplesoft. Currently the process is too cumbersome.

· Calendar Issue: Many faculty expressed that ALT/LET/Faculty Council/and Rules Committee need not seek further input from faculty as this input, and the true will of the faculty is not considered.

· Facebook: Faculty were encouraged not to allow current students on their personal Facebook pages and to use “Common Sense” when using. There was discussion that the systems office is proposing a policy on proper use of Facebook. Few details were available.

· Weekend College:

·  A concern was voiced that since Lindsey Wilson was providing a weekend college at the Regency Campus, that we should reconsider. It was pointed out that we had decided the evening and weekend campus should be Leestown since there were currently evening and some weekend classes already there. This would not conflict with the LW weekend activities.

· Language concerning the term “College Ready” and still having developmental classes seemed contradictory. This will need clarification.

· Discussion of doing a needs assessment, developing a recruiting/marketing plan, use of hybrid courses, and the need for full programs as opposed to just the AA/AS tracks ensued. Teacher Prep, Education, Business, and Real-estate were all placed into consideration.
	

	Academic Supports Follow Up
	A change in the name was suggested as abbreviating Academic Support Services may lead to ridicule, especially for the new Dean.
There were some concerns voiced but generally discussions were positive, even by those divisions most affected. Dave will proceed with this initiative and will work with the Rules Committee to see that language in the rules will accommodate such a change. Criteria will be established for the position of Dean, and search process.
	

	Newtown Campus
	Adult Ed., AA/AS, Education, Nursing, Fine Arts, were very interested in pursuing moves to the new campus. Business, CSIS, and Allied Health had concerns but wish to stay on the table for further discussion. Dates will be submitted to meet with the architects to discuss programming, please choose the best dates for you to have such a meeting and if you cannot attend, see that someone can represent the programs. The 1:00-3:00 meeting on Friday 12/11 will take place on Leestown Campus.
	

	Distance Learning
	· A number of pre-bac advisors have been identified but there is a need to identify programs that want to advise all students as well as online and submit the names of individuals to be assigned advisees to Ben Worth. A program list was distributed that indicated in red the programs that seemed to have a large number of online students. If you program was not highlighted, please indicate on the sheet that you do expect a large number of online students and need to work with Ben on identifying advisors.

· There is a need to review role of online and in-person advisors, identify the role of both, and if we move someone to online advising it should be on a trial basis.

· It is important that proper codes are entered into PS so that proper program advisors are assigned to advisees.

· Further discussion needs to be held to deal with advising.

· Online sections will utilize the 15XX section numbers previously utilized by the Leestown Campus. This will allow all the online sections to be grouped more closely together and close to the front in PS. 
	Ensure Pete in Bookstore is apprised of this change.




	Class Schedule Items
	· Spring 2010: Encourage all to review, many sections at some campuses are already filling and we need to ensure we are meeting the needs at all campuses. It was expressed that room information was difficult to get at extended campuses; the new software should help alleviate this problem. We must remember that we are utilizing lean scheduling, so all won’t get everything they need and need to fully utilize escrowing courses until other sections are full.
· Summer: Currently the bulk of general education courses are being offered at Cooper. Look at the data provided and make recommendations on needs at other campuses.

· Fall 09 Friday Classes: There is much more that can be done on Fridays, again review the data and consider changes for next fall.
	

	Workgroup Updates
	Handouts were provided from the ALT Workload Workgroup for discussion. Some terminology was discussed and examples provided. Discussion was limited due to time running out and AD’s are asked to review the materials for future discussion.
	

	Next Meetings
	· ALT – Tuesday, December 1, Cooper Campus OB 210

· Facilitator: Sandy Carey, Recorder: Diana Martin

· Special ALT on Lexington Room Scheduling (for those with needs) – Thursday, December 3, Cooper Campus OB 248

· ALT – Tuesday, December 8, Leestown Campus Board Room

· Master of Ceremonies: Greg Feeney

· APT – Thursday, December 10, 11:30-3:00, Leestown Campus M-122

· It was decided not to have a meeting on Dec. 15.
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